
AUDLEY MILLS PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES
6.00pm Monday 22nd January 2024
Audley Mills Medical Education Centre

Small Meeting room
1
Present: Brian Dawbarn (Chair), Sally Mason (Practice Manager – SM), Laura Rich (Practice Manager, LR), Michael Spoor (MS), Dave Windle (DW), & Julie Saunders (JS), Lesley Gamon (LG)
Apologies: Pauline Dunmore, Natalie Pavelin, Robert Godfrey & Ian Ward

1. Sally Mason explained why the meeting was being held in the smaller room which was due to the Primary Care Network renting out the larger one due to a flood in their premises in Hockley.  She also apologised for no GP being present.

2. Minutes of last meeting 
BD asked for an amendment to the last paragraph stating that it was himself BD who had mentioned the Patient Knows new initiative and not MS.

3. Update

· Telephone system 
SM & LR advised that the new fully cloud-based telephone system has now gone live on 17th January and as suggested by the PPG group, the system can call patients back if they choose that option. There are many other features which have been documented on our website. 

LR went on to explain that the system came with a monitoring board to show how many calls were waiting and how long calls were taking etc. and allows us to audit the reception team as well. LG asked if when the patient got a call back if the caller I.D. was displayed. SM & LR did not know for certain but with the old system the I.D. was present, so they expected this to remain the same.  <Update this was checked the following day and the number is displayed> 

It was advised that the call back would ring until it goes to answer phone and then a message would be left.  If no answer phone facility, then the receptionist would allow approximately eleven rings before hanging up. There is only one call-back made and so if a patient misses this then they would need to call us again.  None of the group had any experience of the new system yet. JS asked how the receptionists have found it and LR explained that they had been anxious but had thoroughly embraced it and were all now trained and using it well. It was also suggested by JS that posters were added in the waiting room.
BD asked for an audit to be run after a few weeks to see roughly how long it takes for a call-back to go through so that we could advise patients of an estimated time but then DW queried whether this would mean that patients would not then always be available should they expect a certain time frame. 

· Doctor & Staff Changes

SM went through the staff leavers being Dr. Judge, an administrator working upstairs, a receptionist, and a scanning clerk.  She also announced that we have a new lady joining the admin team upstairs and that one of our locum GPs Dr. Rohan Subasinghe would be joining as a Salaried GP.
· Reception changes
In addition to the new telephone installation, our Reception Manager has changed the way that the reception works.  The staff on the front desk now only seeing patients in the queue, face to face (until the reception is clear and then return to answering phone calls). The staff at the rear of reception will be solely answering the phones.

LR also mentioned that we had trialled closing the Audley Mills Medical Education Centre reception over December due to staffing and to save on costs. It had been agreed that the trial was not proving successful and following patients’ negative feedback, this would be reopened. BD pleased that we had trialled something new but had recognised and made changes due to it not working. 
· Dementia Friendly

SM mentioned that as part of the surgery being recognised as a dementia friendly practice, she had asked the Alzheimer’s society to come in and look around with some dementia patients to give us feedback on how to improve.  After their visit there was suggestions of new signage which would be arranged.  SM explained that the surgery would be re-visited annually to ensure the practice remained dementia friendly.
· New Meeting Room Changes

LR & SM had explained earlier the reasons why the meeting was being held from now on in the smaller meeting room.

· New Computers

LR & SM advised that as well as the new phone system we have had an IT refresh where all the old computers and monitors have been replaced and a new Windows update installed. BD asked if the software remained the same which LR & SM confirmed it had.   SM also went on to explain that there had been problems with the ICE system which was the blood test requesting part of the software.  This had been escalated by the Integrated Care Board (ICB) following continual problems affecting surgeries nationwide.
LR also advised that the new computer systems and telephones had all been funded and had come at no cost to the practice. 

4. Complaints & Compliments Summary

BD went through the complaints and compliments summary stating that for a surgery this size they were not too excessive.

LR explained that we hoped on the next summary that there would be less complaints regarding the phone system.

5. Any further comments / suggestions:
· SM explained that due to work being carried out outside the education centre, there have been several power failures at the surgery which had affected the alarm and the lift.  This has resulted in SM and LR having to visit the surgery during evenings and weekends and when engineers have been called this has cost the surgery financially. SM has already contacted UK Power Networks re compensation.

· JS asked if any update on the new care home that is currently being built on Rawreth Lane. SM advised we haven’t heard anything but as an already busy surgery we would not welcome this addition to our practice register. 

· BD discussed the shortage of phlebotomy appointments for patients who live in Hockley, sometimes having a three week wait. LR advised that we are hoping to open our phlebotomy service to patients of our Primary Care Network in April when new contracts will be issued. 
· BD asked about PATCHs to see if, following our previous meeting we had employed anyone to take over the monitoring of this since the person dealing with it had left. SM & LR advised that we now have somebody trained to do this, but there had been no modifications/improvements to the system since.  LG stated that she had found that when a doctor had messaged on PATCHs to request blood pressure readings or requested an update on how medication was working, by the time, she had the results to submit, the link had expired as it only remained live for a limited period.  SM & LR said they would look into this to see if there is a setting this end that could be adjusted.

· BD also asked if there had been any talks / developments regarding the surgery extension.  SM said that one of the doctors (Dr. Keeble) had wanted to discuss this matter further with Ian Ward regarding possible funding but, this would take place outside of the PPG meeting.

· MS questioned the number of Did Not Attends (DNA’s). Both LR and SM explained that there does seem to be many of these each month and that our reception manager audits them and sends a policy and letter to any patients (after review) who DNA twice/three times within twelve months. If further DNA’s then they can be removed from the practice register. 

· MS asked about Pneumococcal vaccination.  LR explained this is for protection against Pneumonia and SM said this is a ‘one off’ vaccination.  LR went on to explain the staff routinely run reports to find out which patients are due this and an invite is sent.  There was a discussion about vaccinations in general with LR & SM explaining that these are offered with strict criteria which is forever changing often with later ‘catch-up’ session being offered as directed by NHS England.

· MS asked how many part time doctors and how many full time doctors we have as he had been reading about the GP/Patient ratio. LR explained that this is difficult as we have many other clinicians who can count towards that now including physiotherapists, advanced nurse practitioners and clinical pharmacists who all see patients in place of a GP.  LR to get figures for next meeting. 

6. Suggested date of next meeting 13th or 20th May – To be confirmed.

